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Public Minutes 

Approved by the Board – December 13, 2016 

School Board Members present: James Sununu; Chair, Tamara Le; Vice-Chair, Cindy Burke 

and Greg Duffy  

Thomas von Jess participated via conference call. 

Administration present: Robert Sullivan, Ed.D.; Superintendent, Matt Ferreira; 

Business Administrator, Richard Boardman; Principal, and 

Tracy Griffenhagen; Assistant Principal/Director of Special 

Services 

  

Documents presented during the meeting are available through the SAU21 office. 

The meeting was called to order by James Sununu at 7:33 a.m. 

The Board discussed the budget reductions of staff that had been presented to the board.  A 

lengthy discussion was held on the administrations proposed staff reductions.  The process of 

how the determination was made was also discussed. After much deliberation the following 

motion was made: 

Motion: Gregg Duffy moved to request the administration to review the reductions in 

staff specifically the full-time to ½ time positions that were part of the original 

reduction proposal.  Cindy Burke seconded.  Motion passed: 4-1 (James Sununu 

opposed). 

Motion: Tamara Le moved to enter into non-public session under RSA 91-A: 3 II (a, c) at 

8:42 p.m.  Second: Cindy Burke.   Roll call vote:  James Sununu says yes, Tamara 

Le says yes, Gregg Duffy says yes, Cindy Burke says yes, and Thomas von Jess 

says yes. Motion passed 5-0-0    

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Robert M. Sullivan, Ed.D. 

Superintendent of Schools 
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